
Minutes for CEPP meeting of December 16, 2009
In attendance: Erica Bastress-Dukehart (Chair), Rochelle Calhoun, Terry Diggory, Ruben Graciani, Mimi Hellman, Susan Kress, Claire Solomon ‘10
I. Minutes of Dec 2: approved
II. Assessment:  As follow-up to the approval of Learning Goals at the December 4 Faculty Meeting, Erica and Susan are scheduled to meet with Sarah Goodwin and Lisa Christenson to discuss next steps in assessment, including the balance of responsibilities between CEPP and the Assessment Steering Committee.

III. Grade Appeal Policy: As follow-up to recent faculty discussion of policy on course Withdrawals, Erica has alerted Grace Burton (CAFR) and Kate Graney (CAS) that the WF grade would fall under the provisions of the Grade Appeal Policy as currently drafted.  Moving ahead with the Grade Appeal policy thus lends further urgency to the need for clarification of policy on course Withdrawals.
IV. CEPP retreat: January 15, 10:00 am -3:00 pm, ICC, with lunch provided courtesy of VPAA.  Dean of the Faculty Muriel Poston will join the conversation over lunch.
Topics:

From Academic Affairs:


A. Comprehensive plan for faculty development, including response to report of the Center Study Group


B. Zankel Report (if ready in time)


C. Budget Planning: Susan will send CEPP members “Curriculum 101” information with an invitation for requests for additional data that would be useful to the CEPP retreat.

For spring faculty forums:


D. On-line courses


E. Grade Appeal Policy


F. Science Vision

V. Committee membership


A. Erica reported election of Chris Kopec and Josh Ness to 3-year terms starting fall 2010.


B. Erica will consult with FEC about replacing Terry consequent on his retirement in December 2010.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

Respectfully submitted by Terry Diggory

